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Term 2 Core Value:  Respect 
School Rule:  Care for your appearance 

Respectful Relationships Focus:  Say no if you know something is not right 

 
Dear Parents 
 
This week I ask you to keep in your prayers our kindergarten teacher, Mrs Alison Jarman and her family. Alison’s 
dad passed away on the weekend in the UK. Alison will be travelling over to the UK next week to join her family.  
 
Well Being Week Activities 
On Wednesday this week our Year 6 well-being team leaders planned and organised an afternoon of fun activities 
for the whole school. From dancing to games to meditation, the students and staff enjoyed something different 
and energising on Wednesday afternoon. This is testament to the calibre of our Year 6 leaders who are 
enthusiastic about their roles and model that for the rest of the school. Thank you also to Carmel Sekulich who 
mentors the student Well-being Leadership team.  
 
We have also participated in a ‘flash mob’ dance at various times in the week. Thanks to Cara Appleton and the 
team for this fun idea that had us all up and moving and laughing. Ask your children to show you the dance, even 
better join in! 
 
P&F meeting 
Thank you to those parents who attended the P&F meeting on Wednesday evening. We had some discussion 
about our uniform, specifically the jacket options and the wearing of ties. Our next step in this process is to hear 
the voice of the whole community. We plan to devise a survey to gather your opinions. 
 
The most important event on the P&F calendar now is the Fun Fair in October. Sam Mancell and her team have 
already got plans well underway. The class parents will be contacting you re: how to help with your class stall, 
please respond so that we can all help to make this event successful. 
 
A reminder that tomorrow, Friday- 15th June, will be a mufti day for the children with a gold coin donation to go 
towards fun fair set up costs.  
 
Semester One Reports 
Your child’s semester one report will be emailed to you on Friday 22nd June. This newsletter also has a link for you 
to book a parent/teacher interview with the teacher in week 9 and 10 according to the teacher’s availability. 
Kindergarten parent/teacher interviews will be held in Week 10 and the first week of Term 3. Report time is an 
opportunity in your child’s learning journey to stop, evaluate and reflect on the achievements and milestones, 
celebrate and set goals for future learning. 
 
Parking around the school 
The local parking ranger has been in our area this week as rangers and police are targeting safe driving and 
parking around school zones. I ask you to park legally not only to avoid a hefty fine but more importantly for the 
safety of the children. 
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Key dates for term 2 
 Fri 15

th
 June- Whole school mufti day for fun fair - Gold coin donation 

Entries close for Fun Fair poster competition 

 Tues 19
th

 June- Visiting author’s afternoon tea. All classes from 2pm 

 Wed 20
th

 June- Assembly 2.30pm - junior band and recorder group performing 

 Thurs 21
st

 June- Whole school Thanksgiving Mass at 9am. First Communion celebration 

 Fri 22
nd

 June- Semester 1 reports emailed home 

 Sun 24
th

 June- Parish Family Mass at 9.30 am. Farewell for Father Rex. 

 Mon 25
th

 June - 6 Jul- Parent/teacher interviews 

 Tues 3
rd

 July- Year 3 and 4 Rugby League / AFL / Netball Gala day 

 Thurs 5
th

 July- Years 5 and 6 Rugby League / AFL / Netball Gala day 

 Fri 6
th

 July- Last day of Term 2 

 
Warm regards 

 
Virginia Outred  
Principal 

School Communication 
Link:  School Website, Calendar and Term Dates 
Link: St Joseph’s School App 
Link:  Qkr App payments, canteen orders 

 

Religious Education News 
 
Fr Rex Farewell and Parish Family Mass 
Our next Parish Family mass will be held on Sunday 24th June at the 9:30am mass. This will also be Fr Rex’s 
Farewell Mass and all families are invited to come along and take part in this celebration. If you are able to attend 
please fill in the google form, link:  https://goo.gl/forms/VVMw55pvqraABDrl1  
 
St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal 
On Tuesday 26th June we will be having a Beanie Day to support the St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal.  Each class 
has been allocated an item to bring in so that we can make winter warmer bags for homeless in our area. Please 
see letter attached to the newsletter regarding items allocated to specific classes. 
 
Catherine Gualtieri - Religious Education Coordinator 
 
PARISH WEEKLY BULLETIN to view click here 
ALPHA AT THE LAKES website link here 
 

Fundraiser Reminders 
 

Fun Fair Fundraiser 
15 June - Tomorrow 

 

Wear mufti for a 
gold coin donation 

 

https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/dsp-default.cfm?loadref=185
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/187/p/
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/186/p/
https://goo.gl/forms/VVMw55pvqraABDrl1
http://www.bulletin.lakesparish.org.au/
https://sites.google.com/a/lakesparish.org.au/alpha/
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Term 2 Gala Days – Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 
 
As part of the school’s PDHPE Program in Term 2 the children in Years 
3 to 6 will participate in a Gala Day. This year they are required to 
select a sport they wish to participate in. They all have the choice of 
Netball, AFL or Rugby League.  A Google Form link was emailed to 
parents of children in years 3-6 on Tuesday, for sport selection and 
permission.  We would like all responses by the end of today. 
 
DATES: 
Years 3 and 4 -Tuesday 3 July 2018 
Years 5 and 6 - Thursday 5th July 2018 
 
NETBALL:  This is open to all boys and girls and is held at John Fisher Park, Curl Curl.  
 
AFL:  This is open to all boys and girls.  In Years 3 and 4 all students from the 12 schools will participate in a series 
of skills sessions and mini games mixed with other schools. Please note students will not be playing as a 
St Joseph’s team as it is a skill development day. Years 5 and 6 will play games of AFL for the day. This is to be held 
at North Narrabeen Reserve, North Narrabeen.  
 
RUGBY LEAGUE:  Students who choose Rugby League must have a current rugby registration and are required to 
supply their own protective head gear, mouthguards and boots with non- metal studs. Please be aware they will 
be involved in tackling. This is to be held at North Narrabeen Reserve, North Narrabeen. 
 
TRANSPORT:  Netball: Students will be travelling to and from the venue by bus.  
AFL and Rugby League: Students will walk to and from the venue. 
 
UNIFORM:  Students playing netball and AFL are to wear their sports uniform including a hat. Students playing 
Rugby League will be given a jersey to wear on the day. 
 
FOOD AND DRINK:  Please bring recess and lunch, you may wish to include some extra healthy snacks. Plenty of 
water to drink is essential. There is no canteen. 
 
SUNSCREEN:  Parents, sunscreen must be applied at home for the day. It is advised that sunscreen is brought on 
the day for your child to re-apply throughout the day.  
 
PARENT HELPERS:  We need parents to help with team supervision for the day. If you can offer your time to help 
supervise your child's team on the day please indicate below. This would be greatly appreciated.  
 
GOOGLE FORM LINK 
 
Thank you for your continued support and assistance,  
Stage 2 and Stage 3 teachers  
 

Library News 
 
Author Afternoon Tea:  We are very lucky to have 5 authors and an illustrator visiting us on Tuesday 19th June. 
The children will hear 2 authors in their classroom and then have an opportunity to hear from the others in the 
Library. We will finish with afternoon tea, and children are asked to bring their own afternoon tea. During this 
time the students will have the opportunity to speak with the authors and buy their books and have them signed 
if they wish. Books will range in price from $15-$25. It will be a lovely afternoon, listening to authors talk about 
how they wrote or illustrated their stories. 
Fran Jones – Teacher/Librarian 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1HX-vmmgPE3-ixRSKW4HTq_k0GRpTr4lLnP0HjbY-W6g/edit?ts=5b19c979
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1HX-vmmgPE3-ixRSKW4HTq_k0GRpTr4lLnP0HjbY-W6g/edit?ts=5b19c979
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Parent / Teacher Interviews 
 

Parent / Teacher Interview Booking Instructions 
 

 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Parent Teacher interviews (Years 1-6) will be held during Weeks 9 and 10 of Term 2 (25 June – 6 July 2018).  
Kinder interviews will be held during Week 10, and Week 1 of Term 3. 
 

Interviews are for 15 minutes, with morning, afternoon and evening timeslots available.  You can now book 
interviews at times that suit your family best.  Split families are welcome to make separate interviews. 
 

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow these simple instructions below. 
 

Bookings close Friday 22 June 2018 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

When you click finish, your interview timetable will be emailed to you automatically - check your junk mail folder 
if you do not receive your email immediately.  
 

Parents can change their interview bookings, any time prior to the closing date, by re-visiting the 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au website, and using the event code. Remember to use the same name and email 
address, you used when you made your original booking.  
 

CLASS TEACHERS 

Kinder Alison Jarman 

Year 1 Pauline Carlyle 

Year 2 Catherine Gualtieri & Kath Fogwell 

Year 3 Carmel Sekulich 

Year 4 Lisette Calleja 

Year 5 Kathryn McCamey & Emily Hobson 

Year 6 Brenda Paul & Cara Appleton 

 

Call out for bottle lids 
 
Year 6 are currently working on a special project about the environment and we would like your help for part of 
it. Did you know that plastic bottle lids are not for recycling? Before you recycle your bottles, could you please 
remove the lids from these (any lid in any colour, please) and send them into school for us? There will be a crate 
outside the office that you can drop these into. We look forward to sharing our project with you over the coming 
months. Thank you!  
Sincerely, Year 6 

qgath 
Enter the school event 
code. Then follow the 3 

simple steps. 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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P&F News 
 
Fun Fair ~ Saturday 27 October 
Poster Competition 
Please hand completed poster entries in to the school office. 
 
Sponsorship 
The Fun Fair committee are still looking for sponsorships for the fun fair. If your or a family business would like to 
support our school, please contact sam@exhibitionco.com.au or call 0425 296 906.  Information and costing 
documents can be found on our school website here. 
 
Fun Fair Important Dates 

 Poster Competition closes - 15th June 

 Poster Competition winner - 27th June 

 Wed 1st Aug - start of early bird sale 

 Wed 26th Sept - end of early bird sale 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Sam Mancell 0425 296 906 - sam@exhibitionco.com.au  
 

2018 | 2019 Entertainment Book 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Last year’s 2017 | 2018 Entertainment Membership expires on 1 June 2018. Please continue supporting our 
fundraising by purchasing the 2018 | 2019 Entertainment Membership from us today. Hundreds of great value 
offers are ready for your enjoyment, while also helping our fundraising! 
 
Discover thousands of valuable 2-for-1 offers and Up to 50% OFF for many of the best restaurants, cafés, arts, 
attractions, hotels, travel, shopping and much more – choose the style of Membership that suits you the best...  

 The traditional Entertainment™ Book Membership. 

 The Entertainment™ Digital Membership for your smartphone! 

  
Questions?  Contact Mark Page via the P&F – joeyspandf@gmail.com  
 
 
 

Community, Respect, Compassion, Stewardship 
 

St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 
108 Ocean Street Narrabeen NSW 2101 

Office: 9913 3766       Fax: 02 9970 7626 
sjn@dbb.catholic.edu.au       www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

ORDER ONLINE HERE 

mailto:sam@exhibitionco.com.au
https://www.sjndbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/175/p/
mailto:sam@exhibitionco.com.au
mailto:joeyspandf@gmail.com
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/200j106
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Religious Education News 
 

 

 
VINNIES WINTER APPEAL 

 
TOGETHER WE CAN DO HEROIC THINGS  

 

Dear Parents, 

 

This winter, St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School is working together with the Lakes Parish to 

support the St Vincent de Paul ‘Vinnies Winter Appeal’. Your help and generosity will make 

a real and remarkable difference to the lives of homeless people in our area.   

 

This year the Social Justice Team is hoping you can assist them in making ‘Winter Warmer 

Bags’ to give to Homeless people in our area. In order for the Social Justice Team to make as 

many bags as possible, we are hoping each child is able to bring one of the listed items 

below.  

 

 Kindergarten and Year 1 students please bring in canned (not perishable) winter style 

food (soups, beans etc)  

 Year 2 students please bring in 1 tube of toothpaste and a toothbrush (Adult) 

 Year 3 students please bring in 1 pair of socks (Adult size)  

 Year 4  students please bring in 1 beanie (Adult size) 

 Year 5 students please bring in 1 roll of deodorant (Adult – can be male or female) 

 Year 6 students please bring in 1 body wash (Approx 500ml) 

 

We will be having a “Wear a Beanie to School” day on Tuesday 26th June in order to support 

this and come to a realization of how lucky we are. Please bring in your items before or on 

this day.  

 

Thank you for contributing to this wonderful cause – your generosity is greatly appreciated. 

 

Mrs Cathy Gualtieri and Social Justice Team 
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Diocesan Notices 
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Canteen Roster 
 

TERM 2 MONDAY  FRIDAY FRIDAY 

18-Jun Jodie Petersen 22-Jun Need Experienced Volunteer   

18-Jun Need Volunteer 22-Jun Need Volunteer   

25-Jun Need Experienced Volunteer 29-Jun Naomi Ljubic/Jacqui K   

25-Jun Need Volunteer 29-Jun Cath Strbik/Sarah Ewing-Reid   

2-Jul Need Experienced Volunteer 6-Jul Need Experienced Volunteer   

2-Jul Need Volunteer 6-Jul Need Volunteer   

TERM 3      

23-Jul Jodie Petersen 27-Jul Cath Strbik/Sarah Reid   

23-Jul Vanessa Brentnall 27-Jul Naomi Ljubic/Jacqui K   

30-Jul Kelly Therkelsen 3-Aug Athletics Carnival   

30-Jul Justine Cattle 3-Aug Athletics Carnival   

6-Aug Belinda Bradley 10-Aug Yvette, MG   

6-Aug Sam Petersen 10-Aug Nichole Cook   

13-Aug Lesha Evans 17-Aug Prue Picello Vanessa Brentall 

13-Aug Kelly Casey 17-Aug Kirrily Coyle   

20-Aug Need Experienced Volunteer 24-Aug Lucy Jessup Regina Wilkinson 

20-Aug Need Volunteer 24-Aug Bridget Tysoe   

27-Aug Need Experienced Volunteer 31-Aug Need Experienced Volunteer   

27-Aug Need Volunteer 31-Aug Need Volunteer   

3-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer 7-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer   

3-Sep Need Volunteer 7-Sep Need Volunteer   

10-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer 14-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer   

10-Sep Need Volunteer 14-Sep Need Volunteer   

17-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer 21-Sep Naomi Ljubic/Jacqui K   

17-Sep Need Volunteer 21-Sep Cath Strbik/Sarah Ewing-Reid   

24-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer 28-Sep Need Experienced Volunteer   

24-Sep Need Volunteer 28-Sep Need Volunteer   

 

School Holiday & Vacation Care Notices 
 

Manly Warringah Basketball winter school holiday camps + term comps - www.manlybasketball.com.au 
Enquiries:  9913 3622  
 
Northern Beaches Council Vacation Care - https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/services/children/child-
care/vacation-care.  Enquiries:  vacationcare@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au or 9942 2312 
 

NSW Office of Sport & Recreation winter school holiday camps - 
https://sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/events/school-holiday-program 
Enquiries:  sherilee.hemers@sport.nsw.gov.au or 13 13 02 
 

Football Factory school holiday camps - https://thefootballfactory.com.au/ 
 

University of Technology Sydney, Bright Futures July School Holiday Workshops: Forensics Workshop: The 
Secrets Behind Crime Investigation - https://www.uts.edu.au/research-and-teaching/our-research/international-
research-centre-youth-futures/what-we-do-5/bright 
 
Australian Girls Choir / Australian School of Performing Arts holiday program - http://aspagroup.com.au/  
Enquiries:  9922 6733 

http://www.manlybasketball.com.au/
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/services/children/child-care/vacation-care
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/services/children/child-care/vacation-care
mailto:vacationcare@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
https://sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/events/school-holiday-program
mailto:sherilee.hemers@sport.nsw.gov.au
https://thefootballfactory.com.au/
https://www.uts.edu.au/research-and-teaching/our-research/international-research-centre-youth-futures/what-we-do-5/bright
https://www.uts.edu.au/research-and-teaching/our-research/international-research-centre-youth-futures/what-we-do-5/bright
http://aspagroup.com.au/

